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Newsletter 

FORTHCOMING EVENTS 

Friday 24th March:  Interschool Athletics Carnival at Nathalia Recreation Reserve 

Monday 3rd April: Parent’s Club Easter Raffle Drawn (at Assembly) 

Tuesday 4th April: Curriculum Day - STUDENT FREE DAY 

Thursday 6th April: Last Day Term 1 - 2.30pm dismissal (buses will be an hour early) 

Monday 24th April: First Day Term 2 - 9.00am assembly 

Tuesday 25th April: ANZAC DAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY - SCHOOL CLOSED 

Friday 5th May: PUPIL FREE DAY - Nathalia Learning Community PD 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE  - Mr Troy Woolley 
 

NAPLAN 
Last week our year 3 and 5 students participated in NAPLAN.  I was so impressed by how persistent and 
dedicated our students were to giving it their best go and completing tests across a number of days in the 
areas of Numeracy, Reading, Writing and Language Conventions.  Although this test is used in a number of 
ways it is important to keep in mind that it does not test many things that we look for in our children such 
as manners, empathy, resilience, sense of humour, compassion, kindness to name a few.  For our school 
we will use the data to inform the staff about how we can improve as an educational setting to better 
drive our teaching and learning into the future.   Well done to all the year 3 and 5 students.   
 
Trainees 
Over the last couple of weeks you may have noticed that Leanne has not been in the office as she is taking 
a little bit of leave and we have had a range of new people working in the office.  We have advertised to 
have some trainees work in the office administration area and education support.  So far we have had 
Maizie and Chelsea working in the office and over the next few weeks we will have additional people   
having a go to see if they like the work before taking on the position.  They are doing a great job, please 
keep in mind that they are learning as they work.   
 
Curriculum Day  
On Tuesday 4th April we will be holding a Curriculum Day (no students at school) for teachers to dedicate 
some quality time towards developing their Term 2 planners and resources.  We acknowledge it is short 
notice and apologise in advance.  This day will allow our staff to develop an excellent program as we pro-
gress into Term 2.   
 
ROAD SAFETY 
Please ensure that you talk to your children about the importance of road safety when travelling to and 
from school.  Teachers will also discuss things that children can do to improve their awareness around the 
roads and remaining safe.   
 



 

STUDENT BEHAVIOUR 
Over the last few weeks we have had a strong focus on developing our positive student behaviour and 
promoting a great learning environment for both students and staff.  It has been great to have             
conversations with parents and carers regarding students who have been working well at school and 
demonstrating our school values.  It would be great if parents and carers could have conversations with 
their children about how the school day has been and to continue to encourage all students to try their 
best at school and discuss the positive aspects of being in a great school.   If you have any concerns 
please make contact with the school as we are always happy to assist.   
 
SPORTS AT SCHOOL 
It was all about AFL this week at Nathalia PS with our clinics running over 2 days.  It seems that Nathalia 
kids love their footy and were very keen to show of all of their skills.  It is always great to see our stu-
dents engaging with new events and developing their range of skills.   We also have our interschool Ath-
letics Day coming up on the 24th March held in Nathalia.   Students have been training with the classroom 
teachers and learning how to do each of the events in preparation for the day.   



 
 

SCHOOL YARD SUPERVISION 

Parents are reminded that student supervision in 

the school yard commences at 8.30am.   

Please drop your children off after this time. 

If you are in need of before or after school care, 

please contact Nathalia Community Early      

Learning Centre on 5866 2088. 

THIS WEEK’S SCHOOL AWARD WINNERS 



 PARENT’S CLUB: FIRST FUNDRAISER FOR 2023 
 
Our first fundraiser for the 2023 school year will be the Easter Raffle.  Always a welcomed raffle to win.  
Last year we were lucky enough to have received very generous donations from the families at school to 
provide 10 amazing prizes. 
This year we have received our first donation of a Vuly Rover, which is a 
foldable pull-along cart perfect for the beach, picnics or a day at the 
footy, which we hope to fill with Easter Eggs for our lucky 1st Prize    
winner. 
Donations of Easter Eggs, Easter craft items or anything Easter that you 
wish to donate are being gratefully accepted at the school office. 
Raffle books will be distributed next week. 
We will also host a guess the eggs competition for the students - this 
was a fun activity last year, with everyone having the opportunity to 
guess the eggs in a jar….will your number be closest this year? Mr 
McCallum was the lucky winner last year with 183 eggs in the Jar! 
The school has the opportunity to sell raffle tickets from the front of Nathalia Supermarket during March, 
if you are able to assist please contact Emma Daniel (President, Nathalia Primary School Parent’s Club). 



Please note:  The canteen price list will be updated for the start of Term 2 


